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VACo earns LEED Gold certification
The Virginia Association of Counties (VACo) is pleased to announce that its headquarters located at 1207 E. Main St. in Richmond has earned the Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design (LEED) Gold certification.
“We are very proud to receive the LEED Gold certification,” VACo Executive Director James D. Campbell said. “When we started the renovation and preservation project at 1207 E. Main St., we wanted to accomplish several objectives—restore history, conform to environmental standards and create a modern office environment. This certification supports our belief that we surpassed each of our objectives.”

The LEED Building Rating System was developed by the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC). Organizations must score certain minimums to obtain different levels of certification. 

Buildings can qualify for four levels of certification. 
· Certified 

· Silver 

· Gold
· Platinum
The rating system addresses six major areas:
· Sustainable sites

· Water efficiency

· Energy and atmosphere

· Materials and resources

· Indoor environmental quality

· Innovation and design process

Besides the beauty and functionality of the building, 1207 E. Main St. also features a green roof that has drawn visitors from all over the city, including Gov. Timothy M. Kaine. The governor held a press conference on VACo’s green roof to encourage other organizations and businesses to build one of their own. 

VACo’s headquarters was built in 1866 and was designated a Virginia Historic Landmark in 1969 and listed on the National Register of Historic Places in 1970. 

“Our greatest challenge was respecting and preserving the rich history of the building while transforming it into one of the greenest buildings in the city,” Campbell said. “To accomplish both makes the project extra special.”  

VACo thanks the tireless efforts of Moseley Architects of Richmond, who coordinated the LEED certification process. Some contributors to the renovation and preservation of 1207 E. Main St. include Joseph Yates, architects; Gerald Jolley, consulting engineers; and Century Construction, contractor. 
Interesting facts about VACo headquarters. 
VACo exists to support county officials and to effectively represent, promote and protect the
interests of counties to better serve the people of Virginia.
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